
 
 

  

 
10th November 2023 

 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 

Swimming Arrangements & Contributions 
 
The children at Barrow continue to enjoy the benefit of year round swimming lessons as part of our PE 
provision.  For the academic year 2023/24, all classes will have a weekly swimming lesson across two 
of the six half terms of the year.  This spread across the year will allow teachers to cover all of the PE 
requirements in a very broad curriculum. 

 
Your child in Year 3 or Year 6 will swim as follows throughout the year: 
 

Autumn II 
 

Summer I 

 
As is the case every year, to help with running costs of the pool, we are requesting a contribution of £15 
per child. The significant costs associated with heating and the chemicals required to make the pool 
safe and usable are also supplemented by the income from the lettings that we have.  I very much hope 
that you will agree that this amount per child represents tremendous value for money for such an 
excellent resource over the course of the year.  
 
As your child is currently swimming this half term, please make your contribution online via 
ParentMail. 
 
The children always look forward swimming and we are pleased that, with the support of our families, 
we can continue to offer this additional learning opportunity.  

 
Kind regards 
 
 
Helen Ashe 
Headteacher 

Colethorpe Lane, Barrow,  
Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk IP29 5AU 
 
01284 810223 
admin@barrow.suffolk.sch.uk 
www.barrowcevcprimaryschool.co.uk 

Headteacher: Mrs H Ashe BA (Hons) 

 
 


